Mr. Otto R. Souders, 710 Schweiter Bldg., Wichita, Kansas.

Dear Brother Sounders:

Immediately upon receipt of your letter of the 13th instant I called the Alumni Office to learn what I could about George H. Milne, who received a loan from the the Knights Templar Educational Loan Fund in 1929. Milne was in the Law School here from 1928 to 1930. His home at that time was Sabetha, Kansas, and the Alumni Office has no record of any other address.

At the time Milne was in school we had about ten loan funds, each administered by different groups. George O. Foster had charge of one, the Scottish Rite loan fund, and Dr. Burdick had charge of another Masonio loan fund, and Dave Horkmans had charge of the Acacia loan fund. Students in those years got wise to the fact, and they would go around to all.

I remember Milne coming and asking for a recommendation, and that was all that was necessary because the vogue them was to loan money to students after the war. The history of the loan funds has been that the two professional organizations, the lawyers and the doctors, have repaid their loans more poorly than all of the other student groups combined. The doctors are the worst and the lawyers next. This information comes from a University authority.

If at any time I learn of the whereabouts of Milne, or if I can give you any information or aid in collecting this loan, I will be happy to do so.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA :AH